# Prop Spinner Chatter



VOLUME 24 ISSUE 3 AMA Charter # 529 Eugene Prop Spinners http://flyinglines.org March 2016

# **Club News and Other Information**

# **Last Club Meeting**

February 20<sup>th</sup> at Orchard Point Park. – We had a good club meeting and a great flying session. Attending were: Gene Pape, Jim Corbett, Dave LaFever, Floyd Carter, John Thompson, Robin Mason and son. Weather was OK for flying, we had two circles in use.



A meeting



and some flying

#### **Next Club Meeting**

Time and place – **10 a.m. Saturday March 19<sup>th</sup>**, at Orchard Point Park or the Willamette Grill (Airport) restaurant.

#### Dues R Doo!

Treasurer John Thompson Reports - You can send your \$25 annual dues to the treasurer (John Thompson). The mailing address is John Thompson, 2456 Quince St., Eugene, OR 97404. Donations also are welcome from nonmembers, life members, etc.

# Flying dates

We are the Airport overflow lot to be in use the rest of March, so it will be Orchard Point Park until further notice..

# Local flying

February 21<sup>st</sup> – At Orchard Point Park - Gene Pape, Jim Corbett, Dave LaFever, Floyd Carter, John Thompson, Robin Mason and son

February 27<sup>th t</sup> – At Airport - Jim Corbett, Gene Pape and John Thompson did all the flying, but Floyd Carter came by to check the weather (not summer yet!) and Wayne Esauk also dropped by for a visit.

#### Out of town flying

A very nice fun fly today in Salem. Thanks to our WOLF Club brethren for hosting a fun event. Weather was mild temperatures, calm air, and just a sprinkle of rain for a few minutes about 1 p.m. or so.



# Flying at Orchard Point - February 21







Parking Launch pad in use

# Flying at the airport - February 27







Pit



Successful flight



Fine tuning



Mike in the air

Needs fuel

Ready and waiting

### **Oregon Flying Fun No. 3, Salem, Ore.** - February 6<sup>th</sup> 2016 - See Flying Lines for the full report

John Thompson reports – We flew until about 2 and then some of us headed to the Flight Deck for lunch.

Only thing that would have made it better was more fliers. With only about 11 attending (everyone else believed the weather forecast), everyone had a chance to get all the flights in they wanted.

Prop Spinners were represented by Mike Hazel, Mike Denlis, Jim Corbett, Dave La Fever and John Thompson. Others attending (from memory, so hope I didn't forget anyone) were Craig Bartlett, Tom Brightbill, Dave Royer, Gerald Schamp, Dean Singleton and Doug Powers.



# Oregon Flying Fun No. 3, Salem, Ore. - February 6<sup>th</sup> 2016

# Planes



















People







Newsletter Editor 1618 Gilham Rd. Eugene, OR 97401

March 2016

«FirstLast» «Street» «CityStZip»



# **Upcoming Model Activities**

**April 15-17** - Jim Walker Memorial Spring Tune-Up, East Delta Park, Portland, Ore. Traditional season opener. Sponsored by The Northwest Fireballs. Watch this space for further details. E-mail for information.

May 27-28-29 - Northwest Control-Line Regionals, Roseburg Regional Airport, Roseburg, Ore. Traditional Memorial Day Weekend contest for all CL events. Sponsored by Northwest Regionals Management Association. All details tentative.

June 11-12 - Stunt-a-Thon, Auburn Airport, Auburn, Wash. Traditional June stunt contest sponsored by Northwest Skyraiders. July 1 - VGMC/PAC Fun Event Day for Nearly 1/2-A Stunt, Multi-Engine Profile Scale, Nostalgia Stunt (email for rules), Carrier and Balloon Burst. Rice Mill Road Park, Richmond, B.C. Starts at 10 a.m. with Nearly 1/2-A Stunt. Sponsored by Vancouver Gas Model Club and Pacific Aeromodellers.

### **Prop Spinner Club officers**

Mike Denlis, President Jim Corbett, VP, Secretary John Thompson, Treasurer Gene Pape, Safety Officer Jim Corbett, Newsletter Editor